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Weldon Library Board Minutes
March 21, 2023
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Carla Burton, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented from the February 21, 2023 board meeting. There was a motion by Christi Baker, seconded by Carla Burton, to accept the minutes of the February meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The February beginning balance at First National was $38,810.14. Receipts for February were $3,097.54. The disbursements for the month were $9,539.76, including fund disbursements of $4,037.97 ending in a balance of $32,367.92 on February 28, 2023. Payroll for February was also reviewed. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Carla Burton, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Toddler Time dates and attendance:
	Date
	Adults
	Children

	February 24, 2023
	2
	1

	March 3, 2023
	0
	0

	March 17, 2023
	0
	0


Hip Hoppin’ Hump Day dates and attendance:
	Date
	Adults
	Children

	February 22, 2023
	6
	12

	March 8, 2023
	9
	14

	March 15, 2023
	10
	12


Early dismissal day was held on March 1, 2023.  Attendance was 20 adults and 38 children.  
Lori reported she did a Pre-K visit to the school on 3/3/2023. Attendance was 3 adults, 20 children. The next visit will be on April 6th.  It is being moved to Thursday due to the holiday on Friday.
Book club in the middle school met on February 22, 2023, with one adult and twelve students and on March 8, 2023 with two adults and fourteen students.  The next book will be the graphic novel Awkward.
Lori said the Library will be having Spring Break Boredom Busters from 2:00-4:00 pm the week of Spring Break, March 27, 2023.

The Summer Reading Back to School Bash has been rescheduled from July 19th to July 12th, 2023, from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  Amanda reported the Angel Tree is looking at various options for school supply distribution due to price increases.  Lori checked on prices for bouncy houses from other vendors and their prices/self-setup is a deterrent to changing vendors.  She would like to use our past vendor one more time.  If we have any issues, we will change vendors for future events.
Cloud Library Stats: February circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 26,188 items: 16,360 were eBooks, 9,828 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,743. 
Petty cash funds received for February totaled $325.20; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $24.20. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $51.00. Donation received from Roger and Peggy Schlieper of $250.00 as a thank you for gift of Louis Lamour Books.  Expenses were $99.44 for the month.

The Bi-Monthly Report for January/February 2022/2023 was reviewed.

Lori reported their will be a presentation at the Library by Sharon Mills from DeWitt County Mental Health Board on Wednesday, April 5th at 5:00 pm.

Summer University of Illinois Extension Eco-Friendly Pollinator program dates will be June 16th and June 30th, 2023 at 2:00 PM.  Program is designed for students in 3rd to 8th grades.
Children’s Advocacy Center will be doing a Story Time on April 22, 2023from 10:30 to 11:30 am.  There will be a book reading followed by an activity and snack.
Lori distributed examples of magazine holders and dvd racks she would like to purchase for the library.  A motion was made by Bob Walters, seconded by Susan Westray to authorize the purchase of magazine holders and dvd racks not to exceed $1,000.00.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.
OLD BUSINESS
All OMA, FOIA and Sexual Harassment trainings have been completed by incumbent board members.
Paint and Carpet update:  We will need to apply a second coat of paint.  A meeting with Carpet Weavers has been scheduled for March 29th at 1 pm to finalize the design combination of vinyl/carpet so we can get an exact quote on flooring.

Updates to Policy 1, Library Rules of Conduct, were reviewed.  A motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker to approve the policy as revised.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

Updates to Policy 10, Employment Guidelines, were reviewed.  A motion was made by Bob Walters, seconded by Susan Westray to approve the policy as revised.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

NEW BUSINESS
Jered Shofner was sworn in as a new Trustee.  Oath of office was administered by Secretary, Sandra Sanders.

Information regarding Trustees was submitted to Illinois State Library and the DeWitt County Clerk.

Review By-Laws – Sections 4.06, 5.0 and 7.023 were reviewed.  A motion was made to amend the By-Laws by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency Act, 50ILSC 70/1 et seq.  All government entities are now required to form a Decennial Committee and prepare a report on their findings.  A minimum of three meetings are required with the board and at least two members of the public.  The first meeting of this committee will be held in conjunction with the next scheduled Board meeting on April 18, 2023 at 7:00 pm.
Proposed House Bill 2789 – Ban Books in Illinois Libraries.  Our current policy complies with requirements of ALA.

SB 208 was signed by Governor Pritzker guaranteeing 40 hours of Paid Leave to all employees.  Does not go into effect until January 1, 2024.  Will review again at end of year.  May need to update policies to be compliant.

Review policies 32, 33, 34, 35 & 36.  No changes to policies 32 and 33.  A motion was made by Christi Baker, seconded by Susan Westray to revise Policy 34 to prohibit employees from posting photos of patrons on their personal social media accounts.  Vote was unanimous, 7-0.  A motion was made Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters to revise Policy 35 to mandate if an email is sent to the entire board, bcc should be utilized to prevent reply all being enabled.  This will assist in assuring compliance with FOIA.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  A motion was made by Christi Baker, seconded by Susan Westray to change the email address in Policy 36 from the Library Director to the Board of Directors.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
A committee to review the Library’s Long-Range Plan was formed.  It will consist of Lori Rich, Christi Baker and Sandi Sanders.

The annual maintenance inspection team will be Bob Walters, Lori Rich and Susan Westray.

Topics for new business next month:  Technology
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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